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Newsletter 35            Week beginning 24th June 2019 

EVERY SECOND COUNTS 
Respectful. Resilient. Resourceful. Reflective. Responsible. Ready. 

IN THE NEWS 
Help from the community 
From Paul Harrod, Chair of Governors at Thundersley Primary School & Robus MAT Director: 
 
Whenever there is an opportunity for the schools of the Robus MAT to benefit, I take it. 
Last Tuesday, Aon Ltd were having their Annual Communities Day (volunteering day), so I arranged for 
three teams to work at Thundersley Primary School, Montgomerie Primary School and Woodham Ley 
Primary School. Each school had its own list of jobs, so we were sanding, painting, moving play 
equipment etc. 
 
If this is something you could arrange, please spare a thought for the schools and help us create a fun 
and safe environment for our children to learn and play in. These activities MUST be coordinated with the 
school (Headteacher) to ensure that all safeguarding policies are adhered to. 

CELEBRATE 
 

Montgomerie Mentions: Isabelle, Addison, Layne, Georgie, Zac, Liam, George, Annabelle, 

Reggie, Ed, Kodie 

VIP Lunchers:  Danielle and Patrick 

Lunchtime Stars: Olivia and Oliver 

3PR Winners: EYFS 

ATTENDANCE 
 
The national expectation for attendance is 96%. The government has clarified the position regarding the 
term ‘regular’ attendance. It means children must be in school EVERY DAY. Every second counts at 
Montgomerie. We must  work together to improve attendance and punctuality even more.  
 

EYFS 90.67% Below national 

Class 1 96.67% Above national 

Class 2 95.36% Below national 

Class 3 96.00% At national 

Class 4 97.93% Above national 

Class 5 91.38% Below national 

Class 6 98.67% Above national 
Whole School to 
date 95.61% Below national 

Weekly Average 94.95% Below national  

 

Class 
6 

MORE NEWS 
PTA Inflatables 
As I type, the PTA are busy putting the finishing touches on a fantastic event they have 
organised to raise money for our Montgomerie children. I know that the children are so looking 
forward to bouncing on the inflatables and we are hoping for lots of support. I would like to 
extend thanks to the PTA on behalf of everyone for all their hard work. 
Future events 
We have so many upcoming events. Please make sure you refer to the school diary dates or on 
our website to ensure that you do not miss anything! 
  

Have a wonderful weekend all! Enjoy the sun and slap on the suncream – it is going to be a 
scorcher! 

mailto:admin@montgomerieprimary.essex.sch.uk

